Castle Newsletter
Friday 23rd June 2023
Headteacher Charlotte Whysall
V 18 No. 36



Dear Families

We are very much looking forward to welcoming parents and carers into school on Tuesday for Parents' Evening. This event will be a wonderful opportunity to celebrate the progress your child has made this year and will link to their summer report.

We had a very full and fun week with some sports events, a Fun run and Sensory Circuit Slarlom and a visit to Midsummer Fair.

A very big thank you to The Mayor of Cambridge who attended our first Fun Run event and to Midsummer Fair with support from the Rotary Club for opening their grounds to our students.

We are looking forward to our Better Together performace on Monday. Tickets are still available details are below.

Churchill Class News

We have had a busy year in Churchill. The class have been settling into their new classroom in Chesterton for their formal lessons. They all enjoy working in the calm, relaxed atmosphere of the class. We start the day in small groups with a topic of conversation to help everyone settle before our maths and English lessons. The highlight of the week for some, is the humanities lesson on a Tuesday afternoon, learning to use independent research techniques. We have also congratulated Mitchell upon his 3-star Sports Leader award. Well done, Mitchell, a welldeserved award. We have had two students, Perry and Harvey, spend a week with the Calvert Trust and our leavers have just completed their D of E expedition to Derbyshire. Please don't forget

the book and DVD sale on Monday raising funds for Winter Comfort.







Wrens Class News

This week Wrens class took a trip to Monach Farm. This was our first outing, and we had an amazing time! We enjoyed the rainy bus drive, and the sun came out in time for us to explore.

We milked 'Geraldine' the wooden Goat, pretended to be farmers on our tractors, met Bilbo the lamb and his friends and much more. Thank you Monarch Farm for a wonderful time.





Fun Run

Castle held it's Fun Run and Sensory Circuit Slarlom on Wednesday. The Mayor of Cambridge came into school to start the race. Some students completed 5 laps of the field and others manouvered a tricky slarlom ciruit.

All money raised from this event will go towards the memory garden in school.

Please see the link below to sponsor the event.

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/castleschoolmemorygarden







Parents Evening

Parents' Consultation Evening on Tuesday 27th June between 4.00pm and 6.20pm.

The consultation will last for 10 minutes, please follow the link below to indicate your preferred appointment time and we will do our best to accommodate your wishes. Time slots will be on a first come – first served basis, so please do this as soon as possible and by Monday 26th June at the latest.

https://forms.office.com/e/5j1AQbK6vu

Hedgehogs Parents' Evening – Wednesday 28th June – Please follow this link

https://forms.office.com/e/5j1AQbK6vu

Better Together Concert

Just a note to let you know that tickets for the Better Together Concert are now on sale. If you aren't supporting the children during the performance and would like to come and watch the show, it would be great to see you in the audience (bring your family and friends too!)

You can get tickets here (£3 plus Eventbrite booking

fee): https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/better-together-inclusion-through-music-tickets-647522044867

Please feel free to pass this link on to anyone you think might be interested. We would love to have a packed audience on the night!

Better Together: Inclusion Through Music

'The Better Together Project' is an inclusive music project designed to bring children together to perform in an inclusive choir.

www.eventbrite.co.uk

Monach Farm



Monach Farm is a traditional livestock farm with special emphasis on rare breeds of cattle, sheep, and goats. Breeding Stock for UK & International Sales Monach Farm is a traditional livestock farm.

Monach Farm provide inclusive riding lessons.

Their details are found on the webpage

https://monachriding.co.uk/



The trolley will be coming to your classrooms.



Suggested donations of 50p per item 26th June 13:45 - 15:00

Best wishes

Charlotte

Charlotte Whysall

Headteacher